Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Aug. 1, 2016
**Attendance by sign-in:  Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers;  Laurie  Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Tina Anderson,  Resource Leader;  Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Danell Swim-Mackey, Discovery;  Beth Crouch, Critter Co-op;  Darrin Newlander, Roboctopi;  Mike Kunka, Paws-N-Claws;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator
**President Felecia Allen called the meeting to order at 6:37pm.

**We went around the room and introduced ourselves.

**US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**M/S/C to accept the June 27th minutes as presented

**M/S/C to accept the Treasurer’s Report:  Dedicated funds of $36,263.05 + Operating funds of $1, 079.28 = Balance of $37, 342.33.  Discussion:  Per previous Council vote $200 will come out of Operating Funds and put into the 4-H Building designated fund (which WSU will match).  Laura K. will then reimburse Tanya B. for $34.98(7/30 4-H Bldg work day expenses) out of the 4-H Bldg. fund

**Beth C.’s “fruit” report (which went to the grower today):  Orders for 210 cases of peaches, 112 cases of nectarines and 58 cases of pears = 380 total cases.  Some apples orders have also been received and will be discussed later.  These 380 cases give us a profit of $5 per case.  The rest goes to pay the grower.  These numbers may increase a bit over the next couple of days.  At this moment it looks as if the delivery will be    Aug. 11th or 12th with pick up on the 12th or the 13th.  Tanya will work at securing the Scout House as our delivery/pick up location.  She will also personally put up the $200 cleaning deposit, so it is vital that we keep it clean so she gets her $200 back.  We do have orders from Port Angeles, Joyce and Sequim.  Mike K. travels to PA several times a week and may be able to meet these buyers at a location such as Swains.  Was suggested that we ask our PTYEC 4-H Club to help provide muscle at the Scout House.  They were a big help last Sat. at the 4-H Bldg.  Apple order papers passed around.  Get them out to people who might order.
**Fair Work Days:  Ginger sends a thank you to everyone who worked in the 4-H Bldg last Sat.  Come one, come all – work again this Sat., 8/6, 9am to 2pm.  Jobs for all ages and abilities.  (Ginger is with her daughter tonight – baby is due any day now.)

**Volunteer Hours handout:  Please enter your hours “daily”.  Those who are all entered are welcome to take an Elevated token (from Tanya).  The importance of this was driven home recently when one of our 4-H leaders was injured during a club event.  If there is an incident, the hours must be entered for insurance to cover.
**4-H bookmarks passed around.  WSU will print them tomorrow.  Hopefully they will be back for Fair.  Use as Fair handouts & after to recruit new members.

**Council’s Executive Committee met tonight at 6:15pm about our new Jeff. Co. 4-H STEAM Committee.  They chose to accept the 6 nominated to this Committee (3 adults and 3 4-Hers):  Danell Mackey & Anna Wilke (Discovery 4-H Club);  Charlie Bodony & Logan Flanagan (PT STEM 4-H Club);  Austin Henry & Pallas Burlen (Roboctopi 4-H Club).  A 7th person is still needed.  Anyone may nominate this 7th person to Tanya B. or Felecia A. by Aug. 15th.   This 7th person does not have to be a part of one of the already-represented 4-H clubs, but should be a person interested in/ knowledge about STEAM.  Council’s Executive Comm. would like to be able to appoint/announce this 7th member at our next Council meeting (tentatively Sept. 6th).  The next step for the STEAM Committee will be to create their own Constitution, using our Council’s Constitution as a guideline.  Can be more strict than Council’s Const., but not less.  Their first meeting will be at 5:30pm in the smaller meeting room at the Library before our next Council meeting (Sept.  6th?).
**Fair entry days:  See pg. 40 (4-H) & pg. 5 (Open Classes) in your Prem. Book.  If a 4-Her misses an entry deadline, they should talk to that 4-H department’s Superintendent.  Your entry may still be needed in that 4-H department.  Can be displayed, but won’t be judged or receive premium points.

**Handout of our new Fair Activity Log.  One for each 4-H Fair department.  Please submit a sheet(s) for each day, asap, to Tina A. or Ginger, who will then clerk them for Kristi Pimentel, who does all Fair entries.  This form will enable us to much more accurately record exactly what 4-Hers are doing in the noted 4-H Classes, thus allowing for more accurately paid premiums.   Thank you Tanya for creating this form.
**Fair Displays List passed around listing those who want to set up/have space in the 4-H Bldg.  Please make necessary changes  and return to Tanya tonight.  Will be used to work up the 4-H Bldg. floor plan for Fair.
**Laurie H. talked about Fair:  posters, Prem. Books, Fair Schedules,  the yellow fair signs, the State Fair Commissioner’s report, Orientation Meetings, Fair Herds. & host and hostessing.  Everyone please read Prem. Book pages 3-9 and pages 38 – 40.  We all need to know this info.  Everyone is invited to the Cat Building’s Orientation, Monday, 8/8, 7pm sharp.  RSVP to her.
**Tina A. will be our go-to person for those going to State Fair (thank you!)  Tanya has State Fair packets for all 4-H department Superintendents.  Completed State Fair entry forms are due to Tanya Sunday, 8/14, by 6pm.  Tina will help with filling out forms.  She also explained how State Fair tickets are distributed and how vital it is that any unused State Fair tickets be returned to Tanya.  Those 4-Hers who receive a Blue on their Public Presentation will sign up by 6pm, 8/14, also.  Public Presentations can be giving on Jeff. Co. Day at State (9/21) or 4-Her may be able to present if they are showing at State 4-H Fair another time.

**Discussion about the upcoming Council Raffle (9/17 & 18, at the Chimacum Farmers Market during the Farm Tour).  M/S/C for Discovery 4-H Club to move forward and buy a chicken coop kit to build for this raffle (thank you!).  Will be $200 - $250.  Council will reimburse them.  All other 4-H clubs will participate by donating chicken-related items (feed, feeders,  books, chicken-themed toys) and sell the raffle tickets.

**Discussion:  Council to not meet Aug. 29th.  Tanya will see about if Library rooms are available Sept. 9th.

**PLEASE read all of the dates at the bottom of tonight’s agenda.

Club Reports:  **Roboctopi 4-H Club is still negotiating with PTHS.  But their move into the high school’s shop area is looking very, very good.    **Critter Co-op’s Erin Crouch flies very soon to Finland as a Rotary Exchange Student.  Won’t be back until next July!  She will be meeting with 4-Hers while she is there and hopefully will present at Fair 2017 about her experience.  
(Don’t forget that 4-H also has a state-to-state exchange program as well as one specifically to Japan and one to numerous foreign countries.  Contact Tanya for more information.)

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton     

